
James Brooker is currently the Building Official for the City of Alpharetta. He has worked for the City 
of Alpharetta for over eighteen years. He was originally hired to be a building inspector; however, he 
soon began to climb the ranks within the organization, eventually being appointed Building Official. 
Before joining the City of Alpharetta, James served as the Building Inspector for Whitfield County. 

 James is the current President of the Building Officials Association of Georgia, having served on the 
Board of Directors since 2018. He is also the past President of Northeast Georgia Inspectors 
Association, and he is an active member of ICC’s Region VIII.  

In addition, James serves on the Georgia State Codes Advisory Committee, and he served on the 
2024 IRC task force responsible for recommending the changes incorporated into the upcoming 
adoption of the 2024 Codes for the state.  

James is a strong advocate for the Code Council’s Safety 2.0 program. His work with and support of 
local career day events as well as his participation with the National SkillsUSA program gives him 
an opportunity to nurture and promote a new generation of building safety professionals.  

James served as a Panelist during the Code Council’s recent Chapter Leadership Academy, and he 
is a previous recipient of the Council’s Code of Honor Scholarship.  

James has over 30 years of construction experience including over 20 years in Building Code 
Enforcement. He has multiple ICC Certifications. 

The married father of two high school children, James lives in Cleveland, GA with his wife of 24 
years. 

 


